Margaret Chase Smith School

Weekly Update
January 9, 2016
Well, so far January cannot make up its mind if it will be freezing cold or warm like last year.  So, this week we are getting a little of both.  This is a good reminder that our students need to dress for all sorts of weather, since it could change.  What is the old saying, “If you do not like the weather in Maine, wait a minute as it will change” Therefore, having your child dress in layers so; a layer can be removed if the temperature becomes warmer during the day.
Volunteer Reader
Margaret Chase Smith School is looking for a volunteer to read to our kindergarten classes every other Wednesday.  The volunteer would go to each kindergarten classroom for 30 minutes to read a couple of stories review some basic information such letter sound facts, sight words, or math facts.  This time would help us restore a planning time for our kindergarten teachers that, was lost through some staff changes.  Please contact Mr. Potter if you are interested.

Read to ME Challenge Set to Kick-off February 2nd 
Year two of the Read to ME Challenge is scheduled to begin on February 2, 2017.  Again this year, First Lady Ann LePage will launch the campaign by reading to children of military families at the Blaine House.  She will follow up her reading by issuing a challenge to all Mainers to participate in the 2017 campaign.  This simple but powerful campaign challenges adults to read to children for 15 minutes, to capture that reading episode via a photo and then post it on social media to challenge others to do the same.  The Read to ME Challenge will run for the month leading up to Read Across America Day on March 2, 2017.

Reading aloud to children is one of the most cost effective and highly beneficial methods of building children’s literate abilities.  The simple act of reading aloud to a child 15 minutes a day for five years results in 27,375 minutes of language exposure which can put children on the path to high literacy achievement.  Reading aloud exposes children to the world around them, helps them see reading as an enjoyable and valuable activity and often strengthens bonds with trusted adults.
NWEA Tests
The NWEA survey tests will be administered to our 2nd and 3rd graders in a couple of weeks.  The survey tests both math and reading with a test for each, and each tests is approximately 25 minutes.  We administer the survey only to our 2nd and 3rd grade students because there is not a short survey tests for kindergarten and 1st grade.  Sanford uses the short survey tests as a way to monitor how our students are progressing towards meeting their growth goals this spring.  More information will be shared in next week’s update.
Children’s Bowling League 

Own Martin from Bowl-A-Rama is looking to continue his after school children’s bowling league again this year starting in February.  This year he is looking to hold it on Tuesdays and Thursdays instead of Tuesdays and Wednesdays due to the early release.  More information will be forthcoming.                 
Terrific Kids: 
Kindergarten – Ryan Butler, Tabitha Cook, Adrieana Purpura
1st grade – Mikayla Cousens, Emalise Escobar, Adrian Nyirenda, Genevieve    Deschambault, Bradyn Courtney, Adam Fisher, Ada Desjardins, Miles Altovino
  2nd grade – Gabriel Saucier, Selena Perry, Brennen Reynolds, Robert Pelkey,    Dakota Lovejoy, Christopher Boyden
 3rd grade – Sienna Vanscoy, Avi Baker, Braeden Landry, Leah Soucy,     
                     Taiga Poppas
Important events: 
January 11th – PTA Meeting at 5:00 p.m. 

January 13th – 3rd “Do The Right Thing” Rally

January 16th – Martin Luther King Jr. Day – No School

January 25th – PTA Family Movie Night at 5:30 p.m.

Enjoy your week!
~ Chuck Potter
